
 

                                  
To the National Federations of: 

���� GBR / NOR / SUI / TUR  
 
11 th EHF Referee Candidates Course in St. Gallen/SUI - Info 1 
                                                                                                                                             

 Vienna, 09 October 2012 / RaV 

Dear Handball Friends, 

 

The EHF is planning to hold a course for Continental Referee Candidates Europe on the occasion of the 

Women’s international tournament and Men’s top competition games to be held in St. Gallen, Winterthur and 

Schaffhausen SUI from 12 to 16 of December 2012.  

 

We are pleased to inform you that the following referee couples are invited to participate: 

 

GBR Mindaugas MOCEVICIUS / Mahmut Emrah SAHIN NOR Kjersti ARNTSEN / Guro RÖEN 

SUI Arthur BRUNNER / Morad SALAH TUR L. Murat CELIK / Cengiz ÖMER 

 

All national federations concerned are kindly requested to contact respective referees immediately and  

confirm the participation of their candidates in written form to the EHF Office by Monday, 15 October 2012 at 

the latest to (� rancik@eurohandball.com ). 

 

The members of the EHF teaching staff at this course will be communicated at a later date. The course will be 

held in English language. 

 

Please find below further information: 

 

Arrival Tuesday, 11 December 2012 (until evening) 

Departure Sunday, 16 December 2012  (from afternoon onwards) 

 

Following the normal procedure of an EHF-observation/course, the referees will have to answer some 

theoretical questions by the lecturers and to perform a physical examination in the framework of this course. 

In order to avoid any misunderstanding, please note that the trip of the referee candidates to SUI and back 

home has to be covered by their national federation or by the referees themselves. You are requested to 

provide us with the detailed travel schedule (date and time of arrival/departure to/from the venue and flight 

number /recommended airport Zürich/, if travelling by car then the date and approx. time of arrival/departure 

to/from the venue) of your referees by Monday, 29 October 2012 at the latest to (� 

rancik@eurohandball.com ). All participants (EHF Referee candidates and EHF Lecturers are requested to 

organise the trip from Zürich airport to the train station St. Gallen by themselves. The event organiser 

recommends to use the Zürich airport train station for the trip to St. Gallen. Taking the train from Zurich airport 

is a very easy option as train leaves each hour directly to St. Gallen central train station. Hotel BEST WESTERN 

Walhalla in St. Gallen is situated within short walking distance from central train station. 

 

In case of any questions from your side, please do not hesitate to contact us. Looking forward to your quick 

answer we remain with our best regards. 

 

EUROPEAN HANDBALL FEDERATION 

                                                                                      
Vladimir Rancik 
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